
LICKDALE SEWER MEETING MINUTES 
 

  The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, December 13,  
2023.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 State Route 72, Jonestown, PA. 
 

 Dennis Firestone called the Lickdale Sewer meeting was called to order at 6:38 p.m. 
Present: 
Dennis Firestone, Chairman 
Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman  
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 
Brent McFeaters, Township Manager 
Bryan Michael, Road Crew Supervisor  
Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor 

   Scott Rights, Township Engineer 
   Chief Farneski, Cleona Police Department 
   Seventy-five (75) Attendees 
 

 

Public comments – Scott Groy, 63 Monroe Valley Road, asked if the treatment plant could 
handle another warehouse.  Scott Rights responded that we wouldn’t know that information until 
the warehouse plans were submitted to the Township.  

Approve the Lickdale Sewer Meeting Minutes for November 8, 2023, a motion was made by 
Kerry McCrary and seconded by Gary Longenecker.  All Approved. 

Approve the Financial Report for November 2023, a motion was made by Gary Longenecker 
and seconded by Dennis Firestone.  All Approved. 

Operator’s Report – Dusty Keller reported that the plant is running well.  Dusty stated that he 
replaced the circuit board with the sampler and fixed a hole within the pipe at the plant.  For the 
month of November, the average daily flows were 89,700 gallons and the total monthly flows 
were 2.69 million gallons.  There was 2.48” of rainfall recorded during the month.   

Engineer’s Report – Scott Rights reported that there were three quotes for the 14,000 L.F. of 
gravity sewer lines to be cleaned and televised.  Results summarized are as follows:  Ditchcreek - 
$18,060 (1.29 per ft including traffic control), Mr. Rehab - $22,900, and USG - $49,000.  The 
motion was made by Kerry McCrary to award the bid to Ditchcreek and seconded by Gary 
Longenecker.  All Approved. 

Attorney’s Report - Paul Bametzreider reported that there isn’t anything to report this month. 

New Business - Approve the Penn Power Contract for 2024 to 2026.  The contract terms for the 
years 2024 to 2026 are as follows year one is $1,985.00, year two is $2,045.00, and year three is 
$2,106.00.  The total for these three years would be $6,136.00.  The motion was made by Kerry 
McCrary to approve the three-year contract and seconded by Gary Longenecker.  All Approved. 

 



 

Old Business - there was none to report. 
 
Bills payable – Sewer Fund in the amount of $24,479.73 a motion was made by Kerry McCrary 
and seconded by Dennis Firestone.  All Approved. 

Date of the next Lickdale Sewer Meeting is Wednesday, January 10, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. 
 

The meeting was adjourned, at 6:46 p.m. 
 

Recording Secretary, 

 

Brent McFeaters, Manager 

 


